Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
THE CORRADINO GROUP, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, July 1, 2025, 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. (Virtual Meeting); Tuesday, July 1, 2025, 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. (In-Person Meeting)

PLACE: The Construction Open House will be held virtually and in person.
The Virtual Public Meeting will be held Tuesday, July 1, 2025, 5:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. Please use the following link to register: https://bit.ly/95BoyntonBeach. You may also call +1(415)655-0052, access code: 360-468-397.
The In-Person Construction Open House is scheduled for Tuesday, July 1, 2025, 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. at Boynton Beach City Hall — Meeting Room (MR) 115 located at 100 E. Ocean Avenue, Boynton Beach, FL 33435.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 435804-1-52-01
Project Description: SR 9/I-95 just north and south of Boynton Beach Boulevard including the on-ramps and off-ramps, and on Boynton Beach Boulevard from Old Boynton Road to NW 3rd Avenue in the City of Boynton Beach
The project improvements consist of widening the SR 804/Boynton Beach Blvd. bridge over SR 9/I-95 to accommodate dual left turn lanes to SR 9/I-95 northbound and southbound, improving traffic flow; adding additional turn lanes on the SR 804/Boynton Beach Blvd. to northbound and southbound SR 9/I-95 on-ramps and off-ramps to increase capacity and improve traffic flow; adding a third through-lane on westbound SR 804/Boynton Beach Blvd. at the SR 9/I-95 interchange to improve mobility; milling and repaving the roadway throughout the project limits to enhance infrastructure resilience and improve safety; constructing 5-foot to 7-foot bicycle lanes in each direction to enhance bicyclist accessibility and safety; replacing traffic signal mast arms with interconnected signals at W. Industrial Ave., Old Boynton Rd., and the SR 9/I-95 on-ramps and off-ramps to leverage technology and enhance mobility; installing traffic monitoring cameras and Wrong Way Detection devices to enhance motorist safety; upgrading curb ramps and constructing 8-foot sidewalks throughout the project limits to improve pedestrian safety; retrofitting and installing new LED lighting to enhance motorist awareness and pedestrian visibility at night; upgrading signage and pavement markings, including bicycle markings, to enhance visibility and safety; and, relocating trees and modifying landscaping to accommodate the interchange widening, enhancing infrastructure aesthetics.
Construction will begin in July 2025 and is estimated to be completed in Early 2029. The cost is $64 million.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: No Agenda

For more information, you may contact: Meredith Cruz, Community Outreach Specialist, at (561)589-9584 or by email at mcruz@cruz-pr.com.
